THESE MINUTES ARE BEING POSTED UNAPPROVED 
AT THE NEXT MEETING THESE MINUTES WILL BE APPROVED 
THE APPROVAL PROCESS MAY CHANGE SOME SENTENCE STRUCTURE OR WORDS BUT SHOULD NOT SIGNIFICANTLY CHANGE THE CONTENT.
These minutes will then be replaced with the approved minutes.

Minutes of the Regular Board of Directors Meeting of the International Association of EMTs & Paramedics of Local 167

May 30, 2024
Mounds View Conference Room and Zoom

Present: Brett Hopper, Amanda Layne, Albert Reiff, Angie Griep, Aaron Florin, Roman Hagen, Niki Fortune, Adam Harvey and Lindsey Groves.

Absent: Ron Gray, Angie Donwen and Jon Johnson.

Meeting started at 1545.

Minutes:
Minutes from the April 2024 meeting approved as submitted.

Treasury Report:  
Treasury report given at membership meeting on 5/23/2024 – report prepared by Angie and given by Brett.

Announcements:  
ULP/Demand to Bargain/LOU
No LOUs at this time as we just signed a new contract.  We do have a demand to bargain at this time related to the change in RSI and requesting that training to be paid.  Meeting is scheduled for June 4.

Contract Negotiations 2024
We recently passed the new contract.  The red line copy is out for review by the negotiation committee and legal.  There is back pay back to the first of the year once the contract is signed.  The negotiation team spent approximately 200 unpaid hours each on this contract.  HR stated today at LMC that they are meeting tomorrow to get pay scales set and job descriptions.  They are hoping for the end of the month implementation.

Committee Reports:  
By Law Committee
Nothing new to report.

Grievance Committee
Grievance report given at general memberships meeting on 5/23/2024 by Albert.

LMC Report
LMC met today prior to board meeting at Mounds View.  This was a catch-up meeting.  There was a presentation on interfacility transport system that they are working on.  There are some open action items and we are waiting on some things from the system.  The next meeting is scheduled for June 27, 2024.

Old Business:
Seniority
This was discussed again at the last membership meeting and decided to be tabled until a presentation can be presented by members that are for the change at the membership meeting.  We would also need a majority at the meeting to vote on this change or another method so all members have a chance to vote on the change.

New Business:
Twins Game
Amanda will look into a game again for the union in September and will let the membership know.

3rd Quarter General Membership Meeting
We will be scheduling a meeting in August in person in the south metro.  This will be posted on the union boards, the website and on the Facebook page.

Next Meeting:

June 27, 2024 following LMC at Mounds View Conference Room and via Zoom.

Motion to adjourn.  Second.  Meeting adjourned at 1638.

